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Transparency
Director, Research & Resource Center with 
Deaf* community (RRCD), Western Oregon 
University  (WOU)

Executive Director, Bridges Oregon, Inc.

Former employee, Oregon Department 
of Human Services (ODHS)

Freelance Interpreter, Oregon

Lobbyist, Oregon Association of 
the Deaf (OAD) & Oregon Registry 
of Interpreter for the Deaf (ORID)

Source: www.chadaludwig.com



Demographic
Approx. 4,021 
individuals uses 
sign language to 
communicate in 
the state of 
Oregon. 

The CDC says the 
national study 
shows 1 in 4 
American have 
hearing loss.

The study shows 
the number of 
1,058,068 
individuals are 
living with hearing 
loss in Oregon.

Source: Research & Resource Center with Deaf* community at Western Oregon University



Demographic (con’t)
Oregon Early 
Hearing Detection 
& Intervention 
report an average 
of 100 babies are 
born in Oregon 
with hearing loss 
annually. 

Oregon 
Department of 
Education report 
over 1,450 children 
with hearing loss 
are in K-12 school 
system.

Helen Keller 
National Center 
report over 300 
DeafBlind 
Oregonians are 
listed in their 
national registry.



Community-based Needs Assessment
The purpose of this project was to identify for 
DHS and the Legislature the barriers that make 
it difficult for members of the Deaf, Deaf-Blind 
and Hard of Hearing communities to 
successfully engage in social, educational, and 
health services and to make recommendations 
for closing any gaps.

Source: http://www.wou.edu/rrcd/cna



Over half (51.7%) of Deaf 
and Hard of Hearing 
responses had difficulties 
communicating with police.

Source: http://www.wou.edu/rrcd/cna



“...communication barrier 
came when the police showed 
up...I informed [police] I was 
Deaf, but the police kept 
commanding me…”

Source: http://www.wou.edu/rrcd/cna



“...[police] seemed irritated with 
the communication issues, and 
I was treated very dismissively. 
[Police] talked to the hearing 
people instead of me!”

Source: http://www.wou.edu/rrcd/cna



HB 2498 will allow deaf and 
hard of hearing persons to 
indicate voluntarily their 
hearing status in the Oregon 
vehicle registration system, 
allowing law enforcement 
officers to see the status 
during any situation.



This new Law

● Will build trust and cooperation 
between more than 1M 
Oregonians with hearing loss and 
our law enforcement.

● It will foster a better 
understanding of communication 
needs while protecting and 
facilitating a strong relationship 
with law enforcement officers.



Over the past 3 years of 
training for law enforcement 
at DPSST and created the 
communication card in 2018. 
This is not enough.

Additional resources: http://www.bridgesoregon.org/resources/



HB 2498 is the first step in 
addressing the overdue 
needs of Oregonians who 
are Deaf, DeafBlind, or Hard 
of Hearing.



We need the...



Thank you!
Please vote “aye” 
with do pass 
recommendation. 


